Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
July 18, 2018
PRESENT: Van Erikson, David Stamey, Tyler Murchison, Payne Williams, Gayle Howell, Janna Jenkins, Sandra Dickens, Terri Cunningham, Edd Lee, Jim Rhodes
GUEST PRESENT:  Carrie Hough, Secretary; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Corey Poole, NPJ; Carrie Mardorf, NPS; Eddie Norris, KTBS
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. Motion to accept the minutes from the June 21, 2018 Full Committee Meeting was made Sandra Dickens and 2nd by Tyler Murchison. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: David Stamey - Discussion on the financial statement as of June 30, 2018. Our balance as of June 30, 2018 is $45,253.72. Check Register for June is $45,469.71. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Jim Rhodes and 2nd by Tyler Murchison. All approved, motion passes.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson discussed the Historic District Marketing initiative. The committee has recently met and we will have  new logo within the next week. Once we have the design in our hands, we will be that we email the logos to the full commission. The two ideas are  “Natchitoches, Where History Meets Progress” and “Natchitoches, Where History Lives”. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. This summer we had approximately 1,300 students come through the Freshman Connection program. Move in Day will be August 18, some students will have already moved in including athletes, band, etc. There are usually 900-1,100 students moving in on August 18. The first day of classes will be August 20. Football season will kick off on Thursday, August 30th against Texas A & M. It will be on the SEC Network if you want to watch from home. The first home football game will be on Saturday, September 8th against Grambling. The hiking and biking trails are almost finished, they are just waiting for the signage to come in. The nature trail entrance is right next to the National Park Service building. There will be 5 ft wide trails where multiple things can happen at once (biking/walking/etc), there is a bayou, pond, etc.
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. The Car Show is ordering new flags for this year, the event is the last weekend in September. They received a donation for the Christmas Season; they were able to get a new set piece made for the riverbank. It will replace the old nativity scene and the new one will be a lot larger. They will sign a contract with KTBS for the Community Caravan and 30 min show for the Christmas Season kick off. This year they will be adding to the distribution for their brochures: Tyler, TX, Lafayette, Baton Rouge, and possibly somewhere in Arkansas. On August 12th they have secured some ads for KTBS for the St. Jude Home Giveaway, they will have 2 ads an hour “Slow Down in Natchitoches” throughout the show.
Carrie Mardorf reported for NPS. They had a contractor come out “Harpers Ferry” and they handle the interpretive planning for the NPS units. They have been developing a plan for wayside interpretive signing within the parks. Hopefully by the spring of next year the signage will go out. This weekend the park is hosting the Helaire Family Reunion, they have ancestry ties to Oakland for over 200 years. They are excepting about 50 family members to come out and tour. They are working with APHN on the Fall Tour of Homes, they are trying to wrap up the brochure. They are partnering with the Heritage Area for the Fall Harvest Festival which will be October 27. LADOTD has closed the road on Highway 119 right in front of Magnolia Plantation. It is open to the public from Highway 1 and they have tried to coordinate with LADOTD to get the message out about the closure. 
 Edd Lee discussed the upcoming City project. The Riverfront project still has a couple of things left to complete. The time capsule by the stage still needs to be installed. The wall on the north end by Kaffie Frederick had some discrepancies with the designer which obstructed the view of the river. The handrails on the central stairs are temporary but the lighted handrails will be installed soon. They are getting ready to aerate and fertilize the grass on the riverbank and they will put more sod on the worn areas. On St. Denis Street the project is moving along, they are putting the utilities underneath the road, hoping to be complete by the middle of September. The City Park restrooms are currently being worked on, they have installed the roof on the building. 
Van Erikson gave a report for the CRNHA. Rebecca is in Washington DC representing us extremely well. Cynthia’s retirement party is on August 16 at 5 pm at the Samuel Guy House. 
Terri Cunningham updated the commission on the NHF. They are partnering with APHN for the 2nd weekend in October. NHF will do the cemetery tour for the 8th graders during the day on Friday, and then on Friday night they will have a public tour and a social. This year the Friday night public tour will be a different theme, it will be a French Mourning Reception with food and drink afterwards. Saturday & Sunday will be the APHN regular tours. They have started scheduling their Christmas Tours. NHF is working on a “Christmas Along Cane River” book. 
Gayle Howell gave an update for APHN. They are working on their Fall Tour which will be held October 12-14.  

Janna Jenkins gave an update on Main Street. July 28th will be the last Farmers Market for the Summer. The Cane River Zydeco Festival is coming up Labor Day weekend. The National Main Street Center selected Natchitoches for a case study that will focus on long term impacts of successful Main Street programs. We are the only Main Street selected in Louisiana. The City website is underway and they are in the design phase.
Jim Rhodes gave an update on the CRWC. They are working with Jason Stelly on the rowing event, they will be sponsoring and they are waiting for more confirmation from rowing teams. They are going to be working on the Bermuda Road project. 
Van Erikson wished Tyler Murchison a happy 50th birthday, which he will be celebrating tomorrow!

Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2018 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Motion to adjourn by Sandra Dickens and 2nd by Gayle Howell.
